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[Approved March 29, 2007] 

Minutes of the Executive Committee of the Academic Senate 

March 22, 2007 

St. Mary’s 113 B; 12:00 AM 

 

Present: D. Biers (presiding), D. Courte, P. Johnson, M. Lofton, W. Luckett, M. Morton, J. 

O’Gorman, R. Penno, A Seielstad, R. Wells 

 

J. Farrelly (Faculty Board), J. Carter, B. Schwartz, K. Molnar, C. O’Neil 

 

Roll Call:  

Ten of the twelve members of the Committee were present.  

 

Prayer and Welcome:  

D. Biers opened the meeting with a reading about hope. 

 

Approval of Minutes: 

March 1, 2007 approved. 

 

New Business: 

Joyce Carter and other representative from Human Resources presented materials related 

to benefits for university employees. It is clear that Health care, tuition remission, 

disability, and paid medical leave are the most important benefits for employees. Of these, 

health care is the most important issue for the University to address. They presented 

information that has been used in benefit focus groups and results of those groups related 

to health care benefits. They also presented possible proposals for health care benefits. 

Possibilities include changes in the various plans, spousal surcharges, tiered premiums, 

and discounted premiums for non-smokers. There was considerable discussion of all of 

these issues and proposals. 

 

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 1:15 PM. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Patricia A. Johnson, Secretary 
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